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TOWN MEETINGS  |  OFFICE HOURS
As a courtesy, please call the clerk or chair of  each board in advance to schedule your appointment.

Select Board Meetings
First and Third Mondays, 6:00 pm
Chair, Mica Cassara
Clerk, Amy Grover

Special Select Board Meetings
Public Hearings
All scheduled as needed and warned in Seven Days

Planning Commission
Second Tuesday, 6:00 pm
Chair, Evan DesLauriers
Clerk, Paula Gervia

Capital Planning Committee
Meet as Needed
Chair, Sharon Murray
Clerk, Amy Gover

Conservation Commission
Fourth Monday, 6:00 pm
Chair, Amy Ludwin
Clerk, Paula Gervia

Development Review Board
Fourth Thursday, 6:30 pm
Chair, Steve Diglio
Staff: Jonathan Ignatowski

Economic Resource Committee
Third Wednesday, 5:30 pm
Chair, Deb Shelby

Energy Committee
Second Thursday, alternate months, 6 pm
Chair, Juliette Juillerat
Clerk, Carol Devlin

Mt. Mansfield Unified Union School District
Please see the website for meeting information:  www.mmuusd.org

Town Office Hours
Monday - Thursday:  8:00 am to 4:00 pm
Friday:  closed
Town Office Phone:  434-3064 and 434-5075
Town Office Fax:  434-6404

Zoning Hours
Planning and Zoning Administrator, Jonathan Ignatowski
Monday and Friday:  10:00 am to 4:00 pm
Zoning Phone:  434-5075 x225

Assessor Hours
Assessor, Ted Nelson
Wednesday: 10:00 am to 2:00 pm
Assessor Phone:  434-5075 x223

“West Bolton Cliff ” by Kevin Ruelle ©2020 www.ruellefineart.com • www.Vermontposter.com | Photos throughout Annual Report by Tim and Amy Grover
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DEDICATION

This year’s Town Report is dedicated to the entire Bolton community in recognition of  all that our residents, 
volunteers, staff, school district, boards, and committees have done to support our Town and each other 
during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Your care, concern, and support of  our community has been evident in a myriad of  ways: making masks and 
stocking them in Bolton’s Own Little Libraries (BOLLs) to be taken for free, making deliveries from the Rich-
mond Food Shelf, being available as a volunteer to help in any way that a community member might need, 
supporting friends and neighbors through calls and virtual check ins, shifting to friendly outside waves and 6’ 
apart conversations, helping to count the ballots from the Primary and Presidential/General Elections despite 
the risks of  the pandemic, shifting to virtual meetings and finding “work arounds” to safely keep the Town, 
boards, and committees “up and running,” picking up Town & VRC property after the multitude of  folks who 
used all of  Bolton’s recreational areas in unprecedented numbers in 2020, and the neighborhoods and resi-
dents who endured that unprecedented use, supporting our pet owner community by acquiring and delivering 
donations of  pet food and supplies, the resolve and donations that allowed the Crates of  Cheer to continue in 
2020, supporting and connecting our senior community by the home delivery of  the monthly senior meals, in-
novative re-works by Bolton business owners and employees to address and meet new operating requirements, 
our MMUUSD administrators, teachers, support staff, parents, and students who adjusted to the new face of  
education in a pandemic, working together in unprecedented ways,  IT support that created the opportunity 
for folks to volunteer and to request help on the Town website, and lastly by your kindness, patience, and 
understanding.  As overused as the sentiment has been in the past year, our Town has truly demonstrated that 
we are all in this together, and that there’s no place like home, right here in Bolton, Vermont. Thank you all.

Amy Grover

Town Clerk & Treasurer

Town Meeting 2020.  Little did we know this would be the last in-person gathering for our town 
in 2020.
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NO IN-PERSON TOWN MEETING IN 2021
VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL HEARING FEBRUARY 22, 2021 AT 6 P.M.

Town Meeting 2021 is going to be different, due to the COVID-19 pandemic and the uncertainty of  knowing 
what guidelines and restrictions for public gatherings may be in place in early March 2021. Usually, we would 
be planning for our community to gather on Monday evening, March 1st for our traditional potluck dinner 
followed by Town Meeting, which includes voting on several warned articles “from the floor,” (voice vote/
show of  hands) including the town budget. Town Meeting on Monday night would be followed by “Australian 
ballot” (our usual paper ballot process) voting at Smilie School on Tuesday March 2nd, including the election 
of  candidates and voting on the conservation fund.

This year, in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the VT Legislature passed Act 162, which allows a legis-
lative body (in Bolton, this is the Select Board) to vote to use Australian ballot for everything to be voted on 
at Town Meeting in 2021. In order to be proactive and not reactive, the Select Board unanimously voted to 
use this option at their November 16, 2020 meeting. This temporary law allows municipalities that normally 
“vote from the floor,” as we do in Bolton on Town Meeting Day, to instead use the Australian ballot voting 
FOR ALL WARNED ARTICLES. 

What does this mean?

1. Due to COVID-19, there will NOT be an in-person Town Meeting or potluck dinner held on Monday, 
March 1, 2021.

2. There will be in-person voting for all warned articles by Australian Ballot (our usual paper ballot process) at 
Smilie School on Tuesday, March 2, 2021 from 7 a.m. – 7 p.m. Absentee/early voter ballots can be requested, 
as usual, either online through My Voter Page https://mvp.vermont.gov/, or by contacting the Town Office.

3. The Town of  Bolton will hold a VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL HEARING on all warned arti-
cles on Monday, February 22, 2021 at 6 p.m., as required by Vermont state law, 17 V.S.A. § 2680.

4. There will be NO VOTING at this VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL HEARING.

5. To ensure we have sufficient virtual platform capacity for all that want to attend this VIRTUAL PUBLIC 
INFORMATIONAL HEARING, please let us know by February 15, 2021 at: www.boltonvt.com/vpih 

6. A recorded version of  this hearing will be available online February 23, 2021 at the above URL.  A printed 
copy of  the hearing minutes will be available in the Town Office Little Library (BOLL).

7. If  you need any special accommodation in order to attend this VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL 
HEARING, please call the Town Office at 434-5075.
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ELECTED TOWN OFFICERS
		  TERM			   TERM
POSITION	 OFFICER	 ELECTED	 TERM	 EXPIRES
Town Moderator	 Leslie Pelch	 2020	 1 year	 2021
Town Clerk	 Amy Grover	 2020	 3 years	 2023
Town Treasurer	 Amy Grover	 2020	 3 years	 2023
Select Board	 Tony Barbagallo   	 2018 	 3 years	 2021 
	 Michael “Mica” Cassara, Chair  	 2020 	 2 years	 2022
	 Lynda DesLauriers 	 2020	 3 years	 2023
	 Wendy Hoffman 	 2019 	 2 years	 2021
	 Janet Metz	 2019	 3 years	 2022
Board of Civil Authority	 Tony Barbagallo2

	 Michael "Mica" Cassara2

	 Lynda DesLauriers2

	 John Devine, Justice	 2020	 2 years	 2022
	 Paula Gervia, Justice	 2020	 2 years	 2022
	 Amy Grover1	
	 Wendy Hoffman2

	 Brenda McKeown, Justice	 2020	 2 years	 2022
	 Janet Metz2

	 Richard Reid, Justice	 2020	 2 years	 2022
Town Agent	 Amy Grover	 2020	 1 year	 2021
Grand Juror	 Amy Grover	 2020	 1 year	 2021
Town Constable	 Jonathan Dennis	 2020	 1 year	 2021
Cemetery Commissioners	 Cheryl Ann Mendicino*A	 2020	 3 years	 2021
	 Penny J. Tinker*B	 2020	 3 years	 2022
	 Betty Wheelock	 2020	 3 years	 2023
Mt. Mansfield Unified Union School District	 Andrew Pond	 2018	 3 years	 2021

2020-21 Session State Representatives Chittenden-Washington 1
Representative Theresa Wood  	 Representative Tom Stevens
Email:  twood@leg.state.vt.us  	 Email: tstevens@leg.state.vt.us

1BCA member, not Justice of  the Peace, term of  Clerk.
2BCA member, not Justice of  the Peace, term of  Select Board seat.
*A1 year remaining on a 3 year term.
*B2 years remaining on a 3 year term.



Page 5

Town of Bolton Annual Report 2020

HIRED AND APPOINTED TOWN OFFICIALS
POSITION	 OFFICIAL	 DATE OF HIRE 		  TERM
		  OR APPOINTMENT		  EXPIRES
Assistant Town Clerk & Treasurer	 Carol Devlin	 Hired 2013
Delinquent Tax Collector	 Amy Grover  	 Appointed August 2017
Planning Commission	 Steve Barner	 Appointed 1990		  2021
	 Evan DesLauriers, Chair	 Appointed 2017		  2021
	 Paula Gervia, Clerk	 Hired 2017
	 Kaelyn Modrak, Vice Chair     	 Appointed 2017		  2020
	 Adam Beaudry	 Appointed 2020		  2021
Conservation Commission 	 Amy Ludwin, Chair	 Appointed 2013		  2022
	 Steve McLeod	 Appointed 2013		  2022
	 Virginia Haviland	 Appointed 2015		  2021
	 Jerry Mullen	 Appointed 2015		  2021
	 Rob Mullen	 Appointed 2019		  2022
	 Pamela Gude	 Appointed 2020		  2025
	 Paula Gervia, Clerk	 Hired 2017
	 Tucker Andrews	 Appointed 2020		  2022
Sara Holbrook Parcel Stewards	 Pamela Gude	 Appointed 2019		  2021
	 Sharon Murray	 Appointed 2019		  2021
Preston Pond Steward	 Rob Mullen	 Appointed 2020		  2022
Development Review Board	 John Devine, Secretary	 Appointed 2014		  2021
	 Steve Diglio, Chair	 Appointed 2014		  2023
	 Jonathan Ignatowski, Staff	 Hired 2020
	 Rob Ricketson	 Appointed 2015		  2022
	 Adam Miller	 Appointed 2015		  2022
	 Adam Beaudry, Vice Chair	 Appointed 2017		  2021
	 Spencer Nowak, Alternate	 Appointed 2020		  2023
Tree Warden	 Luke Ingram	 Appointed 2014		  Annual Re-Appt
Planning and Zoning Administrator	 Jonathan Ignatowski	 Hired 2020
Animal Control Officers	 Rob Mullen	 Appointed 2017		  Annual Re-Appt
Assessor	 Ted Nelson	 Hired 2020
Health Officer 	 Jason Wolstenholme 	 Appointed 2019		  2022
Fire Chief	 Mike Gervia	 Appointed 1997		  Annual Re-Appt
Fire Warden	 Mike Gervia	 Appointed 2018		  2023
Economic Resource Committee	 Curtis Hunter 	 Appointed 2016  		  2021
	 Ernest Levesque 	 Appointed 2016  		  2022
	 Deb Shelby, Chair	 Appointed 2016 		  2022
	 Sue Ann Sinnamon 	 Appointed 2016 		  2022
	 Allison Smith 	 Appointed 2018 		  2022
Road Commissioner	 Mica Cassara	 Appointed 2019		  2021

Capital Planning Committee	 Select Board member: Tony Barbagallo
	 Planning Commission member: Steve Barner
	 Former Select Board members and residents: Sharon Murray, Chair; Jen 		
	 Dudley-Gaillard, Vice Chair
	 Resident: Joss Besse
	 Annual re-appointments.
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Emergency Management Director	 Mica Cassara	 Appointed	2020		  Annual '
						      Re-Appt.
Energy Committee	 Henry Corse 	 Appointed 2018 		  2023
	 Juliette Juillerat, 	 Appointed 2018 		  2023
	   Town Energy Coordinator & Energy Committee Chair 				  
	 Lexi Haselton 	 Appointed 2018 		  2021
	 Peter Schoen 	 Appointed 2018 		  2021
	 Jeremy Knepper	 Appointed 2020		  2022 
Representatives to CCRPC	 Sharon Murray, 	 Appointed 2019 		  2021
	   CCRPC representative
	 Joss Besse,	 Alternate appointed 2019 	 2021
	   CCRPC representative 	
	 Joss Besse “PAC” 	 Appointed 2020 		  2022
	 Joss Besse “TAC” 	 Appointed 2019 		  2021
	 Sharon Murray “TAC” 	 Alternate appointed 2019 	 2021
	 Joss Besse “CWAC” 	 Appointed 2019 		  2021
	 Sharon Murray “CWAC” 	 Alternate 2019 		  2021
Chittenden Solid Waste District
 Representative	 Currently Vacant
Senior Meal Coordinator	 Doris Wheelock
Cemetery Caretakers	 Allan Sumner	 Hired 2018
	 David Streeter	 Hired 2014
Highway Department	 Larry St. Peter Jr., Foreman	 Hired 2020 FT
	 Eric Andrews, Foreman	 Hired 1999 FT

		  Dan Champney	 Hired 2015 PT
		  Cody Quenneville	 Hired 2019 FT

Area Principals	
Smilie Memorial School	 Barbara Tomasi-Gay
Camels Hump Middle School	 Mark Carbone
Mt. Mansfield Union High School	 Michael Weston
MMUUSD Superintendent	 John Alberghini

CCRPC  – Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission 
*PAC – Planning Advisory Committee
*TAC – Transportation Advisory Committee
*CWAC – Clean Water Advisory Committee
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TOWN SECTION

Town Warnings and Ballots
Notice to Voters

Town Warning
Sample Town Ballots

Minutes of March 4, 2020 Town Meeting

Financial
Auditor’s Letter (report available to download www.boltonvt.com)

Delinquent Tax Collector’s Report
Proposed 2021-22 Budget

Reserve Fund
Tax Rate Information

Traditional Town Meeting cake!
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NOTICE TO VOTERS
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING DAY

TUESDAY, MARCH 2, 2021
BEFORE ELECTION DAY:

CHECKLIST POSTED at the Town Office and Smilie Memorial Elementary School by January 31, 2021.  If  
your name is not on the checklist, then you must register to vote.  SAMPLE BALLOTS will be posted by 
February 20, 2021.

HOW TO REGISTER TO VOTE: There is no deadline to register to vote.  You will be able to register to vote on 
the day of  the election.  You can register before the election by requesting a registration form from the Town 
Office or going online to My Voter Page: https://mvp.vermont.gov/ 

REQUEST EARLY or ABSENTEE BALLOTS:  You or a family member can request early or absentee ballots at 
any time during the year of  the election in writing, by telephone, email, or online at My Voter Page: https://
mvp.vermont.gov/ .  The latest you can request ballots for the Local Election is the close of  the Town Office 
on February 25, 2021. (Any other person authorized by you who is not a family member must apply in writing 
for a ballot for you.) The Town Office is closed the day prior to all elections.

•	 Please note: no person, except Justices of  the Peace, may take any ballot from the Town Office on behalf  
of  another person.  

•	 Unless the registered voter arranges to come in person to the Town Office to take their ballot, early or 
absentee ballot requests are processed by mailing the ballot/s directly to the registered voter.

WAYS TO VOTE YOUR EARLY or ABSENTEE BALLOT:
•	 Voter may take his or her ballot(s) out of  the Town Office and return in same manner as if  the ballots 

were received by mail.

•	 Have ballot mailed to you, and mail or deliver it back to the Town Office before Election Day (use the se-
cure drop box to the right of  the Town Office door), or to the polling place (Smilie Memorial Elementary 
School) before 7:00 p.m. on Election Day.

•	 If  you are sick or disabled before Election Day, ask the Town Clerk to have two justices of  the peace bring 
a ballot to you at your home. (Ballots can be delivered on any of  the eight days preceding the day of  the 
election or on the day of  election.)

ON ELECTION DAY:
If  your name was dropped from the checklist in error or has not been added even though you submitted a 
timely application for addition to the checklist, you can fill out a new registration form and be registered to 
vote.

If  the Town Clerk or Board of  Civil Authority does not add your name, you can appeal the decision to a 
superior court judge, who will settle the matter on Election Day.  Call the Secretary of  State's Office at 1-800-
439-VOTE (439-8683) for more information.

If  you are a first time voter who submitted your application to the checklist individually by mail and did not 
submit the required document, you must provide a current and valid photo identification, or a bank statement, 
utility bill, or government document that contains your name/current address.

If  you have physical disabilities, are visually impaired or can't read, you may have assistance from any person 
of  your choice. If  any voters you know have disabilities let them know they can have assistance from any 
person of  their choice.
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If  you know voters who cannot get from the car into the polling place let them know that ballot(s) may be 
brought to their car by two election officials.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS OR NEED ASSISTANCE WHILE VOTING, ASK YOUR TOWN CLERK OR 
ANY ELECTION OFFICIAL FOR HELP.
NO PERSON SHALL:
•	 Vote more than once per election, either in the same town or in different towns.

•	 Mislead the Board of  Civil Authority about your own or another person's true residency or other eligi-
bility to vote.

•	 Hinder or impede a voter going into or from the polling place.

•	 Socialize in a manner that could disturb other voters in the polling place.

•	 Offer bribe, threaten or exercise undue influence to dictate or control the vote of  another person.

FOR HELP OR INFORMATION:  Call the Secretary of State's Office at 1-802-828-2363
If  you believe that any of  your voting rights have been violated, you may file an Administrative Complaint 
with the Secretary of  State's Office, 128 State Street, Montpelier, VT 05633.

If  you believe you have witnessed efforts to commit any kind of  fraud or corruption in the voting process, 
you may report this to your local United States Attorney's Office.

If  you have witnessed actual or attempted acts of  discrimination or intimidation in the voting process, you 
may report this to the Civil Rights Division of  the United States Department of  Justice at (202) 514-4609.

Telephone Device for the Deaf  (TTY) (202) 514-0716.

INSTRUCTIONS FOR VOTERS USING PAPER BALLOTS
CHECK-IN AND RECEIVE BALLOTS:
•	 Go to the entrance checklist table.

•	 Give name and, if  asked, street address to the election official in a loud voice.

•	 Wait until your name is repeated and checked off  by the official.

•	 An election official will give you a ballot.

•	 Go to a vacant voting booth.

MARK YOUR BALLOT:  For each office listed on the ballot, you will see instructions to “Vote for not more 
than one, or Vote for not more than two, etc.”

•	 To vote for a candidate, fill in the oval to the right of  the name of  the candidate you want to vote for.

•	 WRITE-IN candidate(s).  To vote for someone whose name is not printed on the ballot, use the blank 
"write-in" lines on the ballot and either write-in the name or paste on sticker, then fill in the oval.

CHECK OUT:
•	 Go to the exit checklist table and state your name in an audible voice.

•	 Wait until your name is repeated and checked off  by the official.

CAST YOUR VOTE by depositing your voted ballot in "Voted Ballots" box.

LEAVE the voting area immediately.
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Paula Gervia presents the 2020 Godd Citizens of  the Year Award to Sue 
and Chuck Rooney.

Ted Nelson, Assessor
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TOWN OF BOLTON
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MARCH 2, 2021
INSTRUCTIONS TO THE VOTERS
Use BLACK PEN or PENCIL to fill in the oval         .

To vote for a person whose name is printed on the ballot, fill in the oval          to the right of  the name of  
that person.

To vote for a person whose name is not printed on the ballot, write or stick his or her name in the blank 
space provided and fill in the oval          to the right of  the write-in line.

Do not vote for more candidates than the "Vote for note more than #" for an office.

If  you make a mistake, tear, or deface the ballot, return it to an election official and obtain another ballot.  
DO NOT ERASE.
==============================================================================
FOR TOWN MODERATOR			 
For a one year term
Vote for not more than one person			 
LESLIE PELCH.........................................................  	
WRITE-IN ................................................................  		
==============================================================================
FOR CONSTABLE
For a one year term 
Vote for not more than one person
WRITE-IN................................................................. 	
==============================================================================
FOR CEMETERY COMMISSIONER			 
For a three year term			       
Vote for not more than one 			 
CHERYL MENDICINO...............................................  	
WRITE-IN ................................................................  	
==============================================================================
FOR SELECT BOARD MEMBER	 FOR SELECT BOARD MEMBER
For a three year term         	 For a two year term 
Vote for not more than one person          	 Vote for not more than one person
DOMINIC C. AYER.......................................................		  KYLE GUYETTE.............................................................. 	
HENRY M. CORSE.......................................................		  WRITE-IN...................................................................... 	
WRITE-IN..................................................................... 			 
====================================================================

Sample Ballots were printed before statutory deadlines. Actual ballots may differ.

S A M P L E
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TOWN OF BOLTON
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

MARCH 2, 2021
INSTRUCTIONS TO THE VOTERS: If  you are in favor of  the following question, please make a mark 
in the box opposite the YES. If  you are opposed to the following question, please make a mark in the box 
opposite the NO.
SHALL THE VOTERS OF THE TOWN  OF BOLTON AUTHORIZE THE SELECT BOARD TO ADD 
A ONE QUARTER CENT (¼¢) ADDITION TO THE TAX RATE TO SUPPORT THE CONSERVA-
TION FUND?
YES.....................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

NO......................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

==============================================================================

SHALL THE VOTERS OF THE TOWN OF BOLTON VOTE A BUDGET OF $1,110,774 TO MEET 
THE EXPENSES AND LIABILITIES OF THE TOWN?

YES.....................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

NO......................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

==============================================================================

SHALL THE VOTERS OF THE TOWN OF BOLTON AUTHORIZE THE PURCHASE OR LEASE OF 
A “RESCUE VEHICLE” (FOR THE TRANSPORT OF RESCUE EQUIPMENT) FOR THE BOLTON 
FIRE DEPARTMENT, PRICE NOT TO EXCEED $150,000 TO BE FINANCED OVER A PERIOD 
NOT TO EXCEED TEN YEARS?

YES.....................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

NO......................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

==============================================================================
SHALL THE VOTERS OF THE TOWN OF BOLTON AUTHORIZE THE PURCHASE OR LEASE 
OF A TANDEM DUMP TRUCK FOR THE BOLTON HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT, PRICE NOT TO 
EXCEED $150,000, TO BE FINANCED OVER A PERIOD NOT TO EXCEED TEN YEARS?

YES.....................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

NO......................................................................................................................................................................[	 ]

Sample Ballots were printed before statutory deadlines. Actual ballots may differ.

S A M P L E
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The full Auditor’s Report is available at www.boltonvt.com
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DELINQUENT TAX COLLECTOR’S REPORT

Delinquent Taxes outstanding as of  June 30, 2019	 $23,652.83

Delinquent Taxes assigned for collection as of May 20, 2020	 +$57,104.74

Delinquent Taxes collected from July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020	 -$54,760.87

Adjustments, Errors, Omissions, and Abatements	 -$1,225.66
	 ____________
Outstanding Delinquent Taxes as of June 30, 2020	 $24,771.04
	 ============

*These numbers do not include collections of Delinquent Taxes from July 1, 2019 to the time of this annual report. 

Delinquent Taxes collected from July 1, 2020 to December 31, 2020	 $14,714.37

Linda Baker's magnolioas didn't seem to mind the 
May 12th snowstorm!
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TOWN OF BOLTON
TAX RATE INFORMATION

FY
Non-   

Resident 
Education 

Rate

Resident          
Educa-

tion Rate
Municipal MMU 

Accrual
Conserva-

tion Library Total Town
Budget

Annual Taxes 
per $100,000 

of Value

04-05 $2.044 $1.93 .79 .02 .01
$2.864 (non)

$2.750 (resident)
$608,950

$2,864 

$2,750 

05-06 $2.0558 $2.0025 .79 .01
$2.8558 (non)

$2.8025 (resident)
$610,050

$2,855.80

$2,8025 

06-07* $1.15 $1.14 .45 .01
$1.61 (non)

$1.60 (resident)
$652,900

$1,610

$1,600 

07-08 $1.2738 $1.22 .48 .0025
$1.7563 (non)

$1.7025 (resident)
$672,900

$1,756.30

$1,702.50

08-09 $1.3325 $1.2454 .5382 .0025
$1.8732 (non)

$1.7861 (resident)
$700,845

$1,873.20

$1,786.10

09-10 $1.4345 $1.3571 .5262
$1.9607 (non)

$1.8833 (resident)
$716,750

$1,960.70

$1,883.30

10-11 $1.4873 $1.4758 .52
$2.0073 (non)

$1.9958 (resident)
$696,450

$2,007.30 

$1,995.80 

11-12* $1.3674 $1.3487 .45
$1.8174 (non)

$1.7987 (resident)
$744,700

$1,858.80

$1,798.70 

12-13 $1.386 $1.3906 .4730 .0012
$1.8588 (non)

$1.8648 (resident)
$772,500

$1,860.20

$1,864.80

13-14 $1.4366 $1.5501 .52 .0025
$1.9566 (non)

$2.0701 (resident)
$802,600

$1,959.10

$2,072.60 

14-15 $1.5048 $1.7046 .53 .0025
$2.0348 (non)

$2.2346 (resident)
$847,900

$2,037.30 

$2,237.10 

15-16 $1.4965 $1.5895 .54
$2.0365 (non)

$2.1295 (resident)
$893,927

$2,036.50 

$2,129.50 

16-17* $1.5895 $1.0639 .5979 .0025
$2.1899 (non)

$2.2043 (resident)
$927,490

$2,189.90

$2,204.30

17-18 $1.5496 $1.4922 .5905 .0025
$2.1426 (non)

$2.200852 (resident)
$936,048

$2,142.60

$2,085.20

18-19 $1.5862 $1.4950 .6469 .0025
$2.2356 (non)

$2.1474 (resident)
$1,009,389

$2,2356

$2,1474

19-20 $1.6592 $1.5463 .6571 .0025
$2.3188 (non)

$2.2059 (resident)
$1,037,324

$2,318.80

$2,295.90

20-21 $1.7369 $1.5698 .6861 .0025
$2.4255 (Non)

$2.2584 (Resident)
$1,079,264

$2,425.50

$2,258.40

*Rappraisal completion year	
Revised: 08/07/2020	
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BOLTON ANIMAL CONTROL
While it has been a generally quiet fall (so far; one lost and found dog returned to her owner in Waterbury; 
State Police directed the people who rescued the pup off  the Interstate to me rather than Waterbury officials; 
don’t know why), the spring and summer were very busy. Dog bites human, dog bites dog, lost dogs, dogs out 
of  doors without adequate protection, dogs chasing bicyclists and runners, dogs without tags, worry about 
horses without adequate care, and an abandoned kitten, left out outdoors in Fernwood Manor after her own-
ers departed. Neighbor Terry Shultz and her daughter, Allie called me. I provided them with some live traps, 
and they were able to secure the little gray kitten. A home had been provisionally set up for her. However, it 
did not work out, so my wife and I took her in as a foster (we already have two cats and three dogs, so adopting 
was “off  the table”).

The little devil was still here when I left for my Long Trail hike in September. She was 
getting along great with our menagerie, but adoption was still “off  the table.” One eve-
ning as I was checking in from the hike, Bonnie told me that Luci (short for Luci-fur) 
was officially part of  the family. One of  the hazards of  being the ACO. Luci sent Allie 
a Christmas card thanking Allie for rescuing her along with some pictures of  herself.

As ACO, I want to thank the Shultz family and all others who keep their eyes open for 
animals in need and do something kind about it. Allie and her mom also made my job 

extremely easy by carefully and safely rescuing Luci. 

Some legal stuff: 
All dogs must be registered with the town. The fee is $9. They must have a current rabies vaccination 
certificate. Non-registration is a violation of  both town ordinance and state law. Failure to comply 
can turn a minor fee into a major expense and even worse. No one wants to go there. Please register 
your dog or dogs (we have three)!

Bolton does not have a leash law; HOWEVER, you must always maintain control of  your dog. Dog owners 
that allow their animals to run loose unaccompanied by a responsible person who has them under at least 
voice control, are also in violation of  town ordinance and state law (exceptions for herding dogs/livestock 
guardians etc.). 

I look forward to seeing all of  you out and about, but not in my capacity as ACO. Register your dog and keep 
it under control. 

Rob Mullen

Luci.

Phoebe celebrates July 4th!
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BOLTON’S OWN LITTLE LIBRARY GROUP
It’s been another year of  reading and book exchanges at 
our Bolton’s Own Little Libraries (BOLL). The BOLLs 
have gotten some extra use in 2020 as so many of  us 
are home due to Covid-19 and in need of  a good read!  
As usual, our fabulous volunteers have been stocking and 
caretaking our seven small, self-service libraries in neigh-
borhoods throughout Bolton. Each library houses two to 
four dozen books and operates under the “Take a Book, 
Leave a Book” policy. BOLLs are open 24 hour/day and 
have a wide array of  books for all ages. Inventory is con-
stantly changing as people exchange books, so stop by 
one today to see what’s available. How do you find the 
BOLL nearest you? The BOLLs are the brightly painted 
little boxes that are located at: Fernwood Manor, 445 Dux-
bury Road, on the Bolton Valley Access Road outside the building of  the former business of  Lotus Lodge, 
half  way down Notch Road on the West side of  the road, Stage Road across from the Condos, where the Long 
Trail crosses Rt. 2 (temporarily down for repairs), and the Town Office. Leslie Pelch's map of  all the locations 
can be seen on the BOLLs Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/217540608350423/ or on 
the Bolton Town Website http://boltonvt.com/maps-orthophotos/  There’s no due date or late fees ever-- 
just pop it back in any BOLL box when you're finished or pass it along to a friend. 

We could not do it without the help of  all our BOLL caretakers and BOLL friends! A special thank you to 
Linda Schindler who moved away from Bolton and was the long-time host of  the BOLL in Fernwood Manor. 
Linda left a parting gift of  a lovely new sign for the BOLL there that says: "Fernwood Community Library: 
Take a book, love a book.  Please leave library tidy for others. ‘Alone we can do so little: Together we can do 
so much’ Helen Keller.“ The new Fernwood caretaker, Weaver Willow, gave that BOLL an entirely new and 
very beautiful painting refresh, and moved the BOLL to a more centralized location with the help of  Jack 
Lazarowski. 

We were also happy to be contacted by Bolton residents Leslie Pelch and Katarina Lisaius who volunteered to 
stock their homemade face masks at some of  our BOLL boxes. They have contributed over 160 masks so far, 
and Katarina let us know that she will continue to make and deliver masks as long as the pandemic continues.  
Her email is klisaius@gmail.com should people want to reach out for some masks; they are available to all by 
donation (regardless of  if  you are able to make a donation). The BOLL on RT 2 is currently at CHMS being 
patched up by Steve Madden after the door was broken.

Meanwhile in West Bolton Stage Road caretaker, Emmy Woods, tells us her BOLL made a comeback this year. 
She re-painted the roof, fixed up the post, put up a little library sign, and has had many readers stop by!  Notch 
Rd.’s BOLL ridge cap blew off  in a storm and was repaired by skillful Will Peery of  Notch Rd. As you can 
tell, the BOLLs would not exist and thrive without our readers and our volunteers who look after the BOLLs. 
We always welcome new volunteers to help rotate the books between the libraries. If  you are interested in 
helping to look after the BOLLs, please be in touch with us at amy@mymountain.com or jendudleygaillard@
gmail.com. 

Thank you to the Richmond Free Library for their on-going donations and to Steve Madden, Librarian at 
Camel’s Hump Middle School, for inspiring our BOLL’s all the back in 2012!  

-Submitted by Amy Ludwin & Jen Dudley-Gaillard on behalf  of  The Bolton’s Own Little Library Group

Bolton’s Own Little Library
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CLERK AND TREASURER
Town Meeting – Completely Different in 2021
Town Meeting 2021 is going to be different, due to the COVID-19 pan-
demic and the uncertainty of  knowing what guidelines and restrictions 
for public gatherings may be in place in early March 2021. Usually, we 
would be planning for our community to gather on Monday evening, 
March 1st for our traditional potluck dinner followed by Town Meeting, 
which includes voting on several warned articles “from the floor,” (voice 
vote/show of  hands) including the town budget.  Town Meeting on Mon-
day night would be followed by “Australian ballot” (our usual paper ballot 
process) voting at Smilie School on Tuesday March 2nd, including the 
election of  candidates, and voting on the conservation fund.

In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the VT Legislature passed Act 
162, which allows a legislative body (in Bolton, this is the Select Board) 
to vote to use Australian ballot  for everything to be voted on at Town 
Meeting in 2021. To be proactive and not reactive, the Select Board unan-
imously voted to use this option at their November 16, 2020 meeting. 
This temporary law allows municipalities that normally “vote from the 
floor,” as we do in Bolton on Town Meeting Day, to instead use the Aus-
tralian ballot voting FOR ALL WARNED ARTICLES. 

What does this mean?
1.	 Due to COVID-19, there will NOT be an in-person Town Meeting or potluck dinner held on Monday, 

March 1, 2021.

2.	 There will be in-person voting for all warned articles by 
Australian Ballot (our usual paper ballot process) at Smilie 
School on Tuesday, March 2, 2021 from 7 a.m. – 7 p.m. 
Absentee/early voter ballots can be requested, as usual, ei-
ther online through My Voter Page https://mvp.vermont.
gov/, or by contacting the Town Office.

3.	 The Town of  Bolton will hold a VIRTUAL PUBLIC IN-
FORMATIONAL HEARING on all warned articles on 
Monday, February 22, 2021 at 6 p.m., as required by Ver-
mont state law, 17 V.S.A. § 2680.

4.	 There will be NO VOTING at this VIRTUAL PUBLIC 
INFORMATIONAL HEARING.

5.	 To ensure we have sufficient virtual platform capacity for 
all that want to attend this VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFOR-
MATIONAL HEARING, please let us know by February 15, 2021 at: www.boltonvt.com/vpih 

6.	 A recorded version of  this hearing will be available online February 23, 2021 at the above URL.  A printed 
copy of  the hearing minutes will be available in the Town Office Little Library (BOLL).

7.	 If  you need any special accommodation to attend this VIRTUAL PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL HEAR-
ING, please call the Town Office at 434-5075.

8.	

The COVID-19 pandemic impacted everything in 2020, 
including elections. Carol Devlin, Assistant Town Clerk 
assists a voter at check out.

Amy Grover, Town Clerk, is masked and 
ready to assist  voters during the August 
2020 Primary Eelction.
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Finances:
•	 Audit:  The FY 19-20 audit was still in process as of  this writing. The complete audit report will be posted 

on the town’s website as soon as it is available: http://boltonvt.com/documents/ 

•	 Budget:  In the budget process for FY 21-22, the Select Board, members of  the Capital Planning Com-
mittee & town staff  carefully reviewed expenditures, averages, and identified outliers to accurately reflect 
the realistic costs of  running the Town of  Bolton.  The Bolton community will have an opportunity to 
address budget concerns or questions with the Select Board at the Virtual Public Informational Meeting 
on Monday, February 22, 2021 at 6 p.m. Please see the Town Warning or the town website for access in-
formation.

•	 Debt: The town’s debt service of  $76,594 accounts for approximately 6.89% of  the proposed municipal 
budget.  This is a reduction from $99,562 / 9.22% in FY 20-21.

•	 Reserve Fund:  As of  June 30, 2020, the Reserve Fund balance stood at $733,554.48 and does include the 
voter approved appropriation of  $150,00 in uncommitted general funds to the Highway Project Reserve 
fund (deposited June 2020), and does not include the $74,000 Reserve Fund contributions which were 
voter approved as budgeted in FY 20-21. A copy of  the Reserve Fund spreadsheet is included in the Town 
Report.  Please refer to the spreadsheet for specific amounts within the fund. 

Grants:
•	 A VLCT PACIF Grant was successfully submitted and approved, providing 50% of  the funding to pur-

chase two new ergonomic office chairs for the Assessor and Zoning Administrator’s office.

Voter Checklist and Elections:
•	 The town registered 131 new/transferred voters in 2020, and the checklist (as of  1/6/2020) stands at 954 

voters, with 122 challenged voters.

•	 Many thanks to the Board of  Civil Authority (BCA) and volunteers who assist with running elections. In 
2020 this included Town Meeting and the Presidential Primary in March, the August State Primary, and 
the November General Election.  As you know, the August State Primary and November General Elec-
tion (which both had unprecedented voter participation) were held amid the global COVID-19 pandemic. 
Successfully running these elections would have been impossible without the help of  the BCA and volun-
teers. I so appreciate all the folks who masked up, washed their hands, and committed to supporting their 
community and our democratic election process. Thank you.

•	 Town Meeting and the Presidential Primary saw 452 voters out of  1003 registered voters participate, about 
45%.  The August Primary saw 393 registered voters participate, about 39.2%, an all-time record turnout 
for a Primary.  The November General Election saw 797 registered voters participate, about 77.75%, an-
other all-time record.  If  we look at that percentage in relation to ACTIVE registered voters (not including 
challenged voters) that percentage climbs to 90.7%. 

Town Records:
•	 During the 2020 calendar year, 474 documents totaling 1,579 pages were recorded in the Land Records.

•	 We continue to work on implementing best practice procedures and identifying areas for improvement 
with respect to all of  the records under the care of  the town. We will continue to examine records which 
were previously stored off  site with potential to integrate them into the records in the vault as conserva-
tion funding and staff  time allows. 

•	 Review of  Lister, DRB and zoning files for Bolton properties is ongoing (as is organization in general 
to enable easier record access and location), which is addressing removal of  private information such as 
social security and bank account numbers, and removal of  multiple copies. 
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Dog Licensing:
•	 There were 138 dogs registered in 2020 (exactly the same number as 2019).  

•	 Reminder: all dogs and wolf  hybrids are required by state statute 20 V.S.A. § 3581 to be licensed on or 
before April 1st of  each year.  A current rabies certificate is required for a license, and we are happy to 
issue licenses by mail. Please note: license fees for 2021 are per VT statute and include a late fee for dogs 
licensed after April 1st.  The fees are as follows:

•	 Prior to April 1st: neutered/spayed $9, un-neutered/un-spayed $13.

•	 After April 1st: neutered/spayed $11, un-neutered/un-spayed $17.

•	 The town’s Animal Control Officer is Rob Mullen. Rob should be contacted for any domestic animal 
complaints. Please see the website for contact information: http://boltonvt.com/contact-us/ 

Grand List:
•	 The 2020 Grand List shows a total of  774 taxable parcels, with 337 homesteads declared, and a total mu-

nicipal value of  $1,304,100.

•	 2020 Equalization Study Results: Common Level of  Appraisal (CLA) 89.61% or 0.8961, Coefficient of  
Dispersion (COD) 10.7%.

•	 CLA definition: This is a term used by the VT Department of  Taxes and it affects every VT property 
owner’s school tax calculation.  The CLA is an adjustment to listed property values, calculated annually for 
each town to adjust the listed value of  properties to reflect fair market value as closely as possible.

•	 COD definition: This is a measure of  the average deviation between selling prices of  recently sold prop-
erties from the average town-wide level of  appraisal.   A COD of  10% or less is considered to reflect a 
relatively high level of  equity across taxpayers’ assessments.  By statute, if  a town’s COD is greater than 
20%, the state is required to withhold education, transportation and other funds from the offending town.

Services provided to our residents:
•	 DMV renewals ($3)

•	 Dog Licensing (see above for fees)

•	 Faxing, copying (no charge)

•	 Notary (no charge), Town Clerk only. Please note, the town has a “Notarial Services Policy.” The town 
does not notarize wills, mortgages, deeds, divorce documents or any document pertaining to child custo-
dy/support, nor copies of  documents such as driver licenses, passports, diplomas, etc. 

•	 Sale of  Green Mountain Passports ($2)

•	 Voter registration (no charge)

A Challenging 2020:
2020 and the global COVID-19 pandemic came with challenges of  all types for us all, including the Town of  
Bolton as a whole. We had to devise new ways to accomplish daily business tasks, provide requested informa-
tion, keep our staff  safe, and to keep the Town of  Bolton “up and running,” all while complying with state 
and CDC mandates and guidelines.  As noted in the dedication in this Town Report, our community came 
together and supported our Town and each other in a myriad of  ways, for which I am so incredibly grateful. 
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Thank you:
As always, I want to recognize and thank all our town employees, town boards and committees, representa-
tives to county boards, volunteer groups, and volunteers who all contribute enormously to our community, 
especially in this pandemic year of  2020.  We simply couldn’t “do it” without you. Our small town depends on 
all of  you to help keep our town operating smoothly and efficiently. I especially want to recognize and thank:

•	 Brenda McKeown, BCA Chair, Paula Gervia, BCA Vice Chair, and Carol Devlin, Assistant Town Clerk & 
Treasurer, for their incredible support and help in navigating and successfully running two elections amid 
the global COVID-19 pandemic. 

•	 John Choate for his service to the town serving as a member of  the Select Board and Vice Chair for 2 
years and for sharing his wealth of  municipal knowledge and experience.

•	 Jonathan Dennis, Town Constable, for his time and energy spent addressing multiple issues stemming 
from the unprecedented use of  Bolton’s recreational areas in 2020, his innovative and low costs solutions, 
his educational approach to recreational users, and his calm, composed manner.

•	 Kermit Blaisdell, Bolton’s Assessor, who retired in June 2020 after 32+ years of  service to our town and 
our community.

•	 Carol Devlin, Assistant Town Clerk & Treasurer, for her ongoing help and support, especially in 2020 with 
all of  its challenges.  

Each year, our staff  and volunteers spend numerous hours taking on a significant variety of  projects and as-
signments, all with the goal of  making our town and community a better place to live, work, and play. Please 
take the time to read their reports included in this Town Report. I hope that their efforts may entice you to 
step forward to also volunteer - there are several volunteer opportunities available, please see the town website 
for more information. 

I am looking forward to the day when I can once again say “Please feel free to stop in, we enjoy visiting with 
you.”  

With appreciation to the residents of  Bolton for providing this opportunity to serve our town,

Amy Grover, Town Clerk & Treasurer
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CONSERVATION COMMISSION
The role of  the Bolton Conservation Commission (BCC) is to promote stew-
ardship of  natural and cultural resources in Bolton and to advise the Select 
Board (SB), Planning Commission (PC), Development Review Board (DRB) 
and other town groups as needed on matters relating to the environment. As 
of  the 2017 Town Plan, 61% of  acreage in Bolton was formally conserved 
land. The BCC typically convenes on the fourth Monday of  every month ex-
cept August, at 6:00 at the Town Office. Due to Covid-19 restrictions we are 
currently meeting remotely. We welcome interested citizens at our meetings. 

Due in part to the global pandemic, 2020 saw an unprecedented demand for 
use of  outdoor recreational areas across the country and Bolton was no excep-
tion. Many new and returning visitors enjoyed our publicly accessible trails and 
riverfront areas. With increased use came increased vehicle traffic and threat 
of  degradation from overuse. The BCC is working with the Select Board and 
the Stewards of  the Preston Pond Conservation Area (PPCA) and the Sara 
Holbrook (SH) parcel, as well as impacted landowners, in addressing overuse 
problems while trying to assure that public areas remain both accessible and ecologically sound for residents 
of  Bolton and visitors alike. Proposed additional parking was laid out at the PPCA Stage Road access and is 
under consideration. The Vermont Youth Conservation Corps (VYCC) held a series of  youth trail building 
workshops to work on a new trail that would replace the popular and erosion prone route up to Libby’s Look. 
Updates to PPCA maps were finalized and posted on the Town’s webpage and new boundary lines painted 
and pins reset after the 2019 survey of  the area.

In the early 1940’s the Town of  Bolton was deeded a 13.5-acre wood 
lot by the Cunningham family that is contiguous with 31 acres in the 
Town of  Richmond, similarly deeded to the Town of  Richmond. In 
2019, the Town of  Bolton and the abutting landowner, Wright Pres-
ton of  Richmond, entered into discussion with the Richmond Land 
Trust about a potential conservation easement on the property in 
conjunction with a similar easement of  the adjoining Richmond par-
cel. The Select Board accepted Wright’s generous offer to have him 
cover the Town’s out of  pocket legal expenses related to the conser-
vation of  this small town forest. The conservation easement was put 
in place in August 2020. The parcel is entirely surrounded by con-

served land, is largely inaccessible, and conservation will preserve an 
area of  core habitat and assure core habitat connectivity for wildlife.  

As of  November, the BCC participated in a training by the Winooski Natural Resources Conservation District 
that focused on identifying opportunities to reduce pollution in the watershed. We will consider how to put 
these ideas to work safeguarding our many rivers, brooks, and ponds. Please reach out to the BCC with any 
questions or concerns you may have about water quality. 
PPCA Steward and SH Parcel Stewards’ reports follow.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tucker Andrews for the Bolton Conservation Commission
Members: Amy Ludwin, Chair, Virginia Haviland, Vice Chair, Jerry Mullen, Steve McLeod, Rob Mullen, Tuck-
er Andrew

VYCC completed work on a PPCA trail re-
route.

This way to the Long Trail..
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DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD
Bolton’s Development Review Board (DRB) is a five-member volunteer board appointed by the Select Board 
to administer the town’s adopted zoning, subdivision and flood hazard regulations. The DRB is a “quasi-judi-
cial” board – we hold warned public hearings, conduct site visits, and issue written decisions on subdivision 
and development applications, site plan amendments, conditional uses, zoning appeals, waiver and variance 
requests.  It also hears appeals from decisions of  the Zoning Administrator. The town’s development ordi-
nance and state statutes set criteria upon which the DRB makes its decisions. 

Our regular monthly meetings, held on the fourth Thursday of  the month, are open to the public.  If  need-
ed (rarely), special meetings are held on the second Thursday. Public hearings on specific applications under 
review are warned in Seven Days, and by mail to abutting property owners. DRB meeting agendas are posted 
in advance at the DRB page on our town website, and in 3 locations in the village (town office, fire station 
and Smilie School). The DRB also meets in deliberative sessions as needed to review application information 
and hearing materials, and to draft its findings and decisions. All Board meeting minutes and decisions are 
available for review at the Town Office, and on DRB page of  the town’s website (at: http://boltonvt.com/
boards-minutes/development-review-board/). 

The DRB met nine times and held eight public hearings in 2020. The following applications were reviewed 
this past year:

•	 Application 2020-06-CU: Applicant: Richard J. Weston, applicant & owner. Request Conditional Use ap-
proval to build 1,290 sq. ft. single family dwelling at 1811 Happy Hollow Road. The property is located in 
the Forest Zoning District. Approved with conditions. 

•	 Application 2020-05-CU: Sharon Murray and Robert Fett, applicants and owners. Request Conditional Use 
approval to remove hazardous trees within Gleason Brook buffer and stabilize streambank at 3249 Dux-
bury /road.  This property is located within the Rural I Zoning District and Flood Hazard Overlay District. 
Approved.

•	 Application 2020-08-CU: Bolton Valley Resort, applicant & owner. Request Conditional Use approval to 
build 1,696 sq. ft. outdoor pool & associated pool deck & dining patio adjacent to Sports Center building 
at 4302 Bolton Valley Access Rd.  The property is located in the Resort Village district. Approved with 
conditions. 

•	 Application 2020-28-CU: Bolton Valley Resort, applicant and owner. Request Conditional Use approval to 
add a 2-story addition to Timberline base lodge at 3220 Bolton Valley Access Rd. This property is located 
within the Resort Village district. Approved with conditions.

DRB members also provided feedback on several proposed revisions of  the town’s 2017 Municipal Plan, and 
to our current Bolton Land Use and Development Regulations, as drafted this year by the town’s Planning 
Commission.  Amendments under consideration at this writing include:

•	 Revised zoning district boundaries to expand the Village district and Forest district.

•	 Enhanced Energy Plan section and goals for revising the 2017 Bolton Town Plan.

•	 Improve the protection of  natural resources identified in the 2017 Bolton Town Plan.

•	 Lessen the need for DRB review of  certain projects by:

•	 allowing administrative approval of  boundary line adjustments

•	 allowing administrative approval of  unpaved recreation paths, and tree removal within stream buffers

•	 Defining and regulating accessory on-farm businesses.

•	 Disallowing salvage yards as a possible conditional use. 
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•	 Encourage energy efficiency in building design and construction.

•	 Allow for larger accessory dwelling units associated with primary dwelling units of  1,400 sq. ft. or less, 
and clarify the treatment of  accessory dwelling units (“tiny houses”) on wheels. 

•	 Revise steep slope regulations to allow development on certain slopes where disturbance would not dis-
turb the integrity of  the slope, violate the spirit of  the Town Plan, and create a hazard risk. 

•	 Revise the land use development regulations to allow the DRB to make minor amendments to decisions

•	 Revise the land use development regulations to allow the DRB to conduct informal, pre-hearing evalua-
tions of  applications

Current DRB members include Stephen Diglio (Chair), Adam Beaudry (Vice Chair), Rob Ricketson, John 
Devine, and Adam Miller. Spencer Nowak currently serves as an alternate. The DRB also received much 
appreciated staff  support this year from former Planning & Zoning Administrator and DRB Clerk Larry 
Lewack, and current Planning & Zoning Administrator and DRB Clerk Jon Ignatowski.

Development Review Board
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ECONOMIC RESOURCE COMMITTEE
For the last 4 years, our team hosted the Bolton Community Fair and raised money for the Fire Department 
and the Senior Dinners. Our plan this year was to host several smaller gatherings to network with the business 
community, but it is 2020 and as most things this year, that plan was impossible due to COVID.

In May, the ERC decided to look into an issue that was raised in the Town Plan and further exaggerated by 
the pandemic. Limited access to internet was negatively impacting residents of  Bolton in crushing ways. We 
learned through an initial survey that more than 185 residents in our community were suffering from poor 
service affecting remote access to learning, work, and health care.

Looking for guidance and funding, we reached 
out to our local representatives Theresa Wood, 
Tom Stevens, and Regina Mahoney at CCRPC.  
This prompted a second survey to collect more 
information that would help us map areas in 
Bolton with the greatest need for improved ac-
cess. Joseph Gossman of  NHS created maps 
that we shared with Roger Nishi of  Waitsfield 
and Champlain Valley Telecom (WCVT).  

In July, the funding requirements were released 
and we needed yet more details. A third survey 
was collected data on household use of  inter-
net for remote access to learning, work, and 
health care.  171 people responses were collect-
ed.  Finally, we had the data needed for WCTV 
to request funding. However, the Federal Gov-
ernment required all implementation to be com-
pleted by December 31, 2020 deadline creating a 
swift and ambitious timeline. 

The state awarded WCTV funding to add fiber for all residents on Duxbury road.  We then learned about an-
other type of  funding referred to as a  $3,000 line extension.  WCTV helped the ERC coordinate more service 
expansion at the base of  Bolton Valley Access Road.  This effort expanded our fiber to another possible 20 
residents with this second round of  funding.

VTel Wireless was awarded $1,000,000 to upgrade their towers in the Bolton area. At the writing of  this re-
port, we do not have conclusive numbers for how many residents will be able to improve services with this 
technology, but we are hopeful this will help many residents not included in the fiber updates.

Updates from residents who have had their fiber installed show the value of  these improvements. As shown 
in the graphic, the before and after speeds are astonishing. Now multiple people in a home can be on a zoom 
call at the same time or files can be uploaded with ease!  

The state has a draft report: Covid-19 Response Telecommunications Recovery Plan                                                                                   
https://publicservice.vermont.gov/sites/dps/files/documents/DRAFT%20Vermont%20Covid-19%20
Telecommunications%20Recovery%20Plan%20-%20rev%2015%20-%2020201116.pdf

The ERC will continue to work with our community, the companies, and monitor the plans that the State 
is developing to address broadband needs.  Our goal is to have fiber throughout town for our residents and 
home based businesses in Bolton.

For more information, please check out the town web site and the pages  under the ERC for links to the 
maps and other resources we created this summer.                                                                               	   
http://boltonvt.com/boards-minutes/economic-resource-committee/

Speed-test-results
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Acknowledgments
The ERC would like to thank the following people for their assistance in our efforts to increase broadband 
services in Bolton.

Bolton residents for their multiple responses to 3 surveys, many email communications, and follow ups from 
our team. 

Soon to be Bolton resident, Joseph Gossman for his awesome mapping skills bringing our needs to a visual 
display creating a map of  the results of  our surveys and his boss David Saladino of  NHS for allowing him 
to use the mapping tools to help us.

Roger Nishi and Jim Urquarht of  Waitsfield and Champlain Valley Telecom for the many phone calls and 
emails guiding our team through the COVID requirements for funding and helping to get fiber to more 
than 75 homes in Bolton.

Andrea Spaans of  Wireless Supervisor & Marketing & Media Specialist Vermont Telephone Co., Inc. / VTel 
Wireless, Inc. for her guidance in helping Bolton residents participate in wireless service.

Representatives Theresa Wood and Tom Stevens and Senator Tim Ashe for providing guidance on who to 
contact at the state for support in our efforts to increase broadband services in Bolton.

Clay Pervis, Director of  public service Vermont and Elizabeth Aiken, Consumer Affairs & Public Informa-
tion Division Vermont Department of  Public Service for their assistance in securing COVID funding for 
broadband in Bolton. 

Regina Mahoney and Charles Baker of  the Chittenden Country Regional Planning Commission for their 
letter of  support to the State for our request for COVID funding for broadband in Bolton.

Lastly, the members of  the ERC want to thank Deb Shelby, our team leader, for her tireless work and con-
tinued efforts to bring increased broadband to Bolton. Thank you Deb!

Members: Deb Shelby, Chair, Curt Hunter, Ernest Levesque, Sue Ann Sinnamon, Allison Smith

Economic Resource Committee with Sadie.
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ENERGY COMMITTEE
Early in 2020, the Bolton Energy Committee explored ways the Town could:

•	 Save energy at the Town office,

•	 Support the installation of  more solar panels in Town, and 

•	 Help residents and businesses in Town save energy and use more renewable energy.

The Energy Committee's work was then put on hold for about half  of  the year, due to COVID and our com-
mittee members having less time to dedicate to the Committee. The Committee restarted in the Fall with the 
addition of  a new member, Jeremy Knepper, and a continued focus on increasing renewable energy produc-
tion in Town, and reducing energy consumption in all activities taking place in Bolton, including transporta-
tion. Some of  the projects the Committee will focus on in 2021 include:

•	 Solar energy for the Town of  Bolton

•	 Park and Ride options

•	 Updated energy information on the Town website

•	 Reducing fossil fuel consumption at the Town buildings

Members: Juliette Juillerat (Chair), Henry Corse, Jeremy Knepper, Lexie Haselton, Peter Schoen

Energy Committee



TOWN OF BOLTON ANNUAL REPORT 2020

Page 44

LETTER FROM THE FIRE WARDEN
For burning permits, please contact me directly on my cell phone at 802-399-1412. 
Messages left at the fire station may not be checked or returned in time. A separate 
permit is needed for each burn. Any burning without a permit is subject to being 
put out by the fire department. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mike Gervia,  
Fire Warden

BVFD Honors September 11, 2020.
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HIGHWAY FOREMAN’S REPORT
The Bolton Highway Department would like to thank the taxpayers for their continued support in this very 
trying year of  2020. 

As with other staff, boards, and committees, COVID-19 played a large role in the highway crew’s availability. 
We would like to give a huge thank you to Eric Andrews, Road Foreman, for working many weeks during 
spring 2020 with little or no staff.  

Overall in 2020, winter was a bit icer and we able to get through it safely. Late summer (with COVID-19 guide-
lines in place), the highway crew completed the installation of  several failing cross culverts on Stage Road, and 
completed FEMA grant work on Honey Hollow Road and on Duxbury Road at Gleason Brook.  With the 
financial help of  a Better Roads grant, we were able to ditch and rock armor the lower part of  Bolton Valley 
Access Road.  The town has received approval for FEMA funding for the Notch Road slide area, and work is 
scheduled to start in May 2021.

Please Stay Safe

Larry St Peter Jr

Bolton Highway Superintendent 

Cody QuennevilleEric Andrews Larry St. Peter
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PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT 2020
Happy Town Meeting Day from the Bolton Planning Commission!

The Planning Commission (PC) consists of  four volunteers appointed by the Select Board. Current members 
(in 2020) are Evan DesLauriers (Chair), Kaelyn Modrak (vice-chair), Steve Barner, and Adam Beaudry. Paula 
Gervia clerks for the Commission. Planning & Zoning Administrator Jon Ignatowski provides staff  support 
to our work.

This December, we welcomed Adam Beaudry to the Planning Commission. Adam comes with experience 
from the Development Review Board, dedication to Bolton’s community, and many years working as an en-
gineer.

The PC usually meets on the second Tuesday of  the month. As always, interested residents are invited to at-
tend PC meetings and provide their feedback.

The PC is responsible for drafting and amending the Bolton Town Plan, and our zoning regulations (The 
Bolton Land Use and Development Regulations, or BLUDRs). It also participates in the regional planning 
process, and engages in comprehensive planning. The PC is strictly a planning body with no authority over 
development projects and, as such, does not issue permits, or review specific proposals for development. 
These town functions fall under the jurisdiction of  the Development Review Board and Planning & Zoning 
Administrator.

In 2020, we focused on completing another round of  updates to the BLUDRs, wrapping up the Bolton Valley 
Master Plan, welcoming the new PZA Jon Ignatowski, and transitioned into a new generation of  Planning 
Commission leadership. 

Updates to the BLDRS are made to meet the changing needs of  residents. Completing high priority revisions 
to the BLUDRs was one of  the PC’s main goals this year.  We plan to continue our efforts to update the 
BLUDRs in 2021, most notably the PC will be reviewing steep slope regulations with specific feedback given 
by the DRB.

NEEDS CAPTION
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Many thanks to Regina Mahony and other staff  at the Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission 
(CCRPC) for their assistance with the BLUDRs revisions.

The other major focus of  the past year was to support public outreach and engagement for the Bolton Valley 
Village master plan project.  The town received a $21,000 Municipal Planning Grant awarded in late 2018 by 
the VT Department of  Housing & Community Development, with a match of  $10,800 from the town. The 
project was spearheaded by PlaceSense, a consulting firm based in Windsor, VT. The project’s goal was to 
produce a vision and written plan for the community at the top of  the Bolton Valley Access Road, inclusive 
of  the Bolton Valley Resort, Bolton Valley Resort employees, other businesses, residents, and recreational 
stakeholders. The plan included recommended zoning changes, municipal plan updates, and a priority list of  
needs for improving community services and facilities in that area of  town.  This project wrapped up in June 
2020 and the plan is viewable on the Town website.

For more information about the PC, see the Bolton website at http://www.boltonvt.com, or contact the Town 
Office. At this writing, we are recruiting for new members on the PC. This is a volunteer role which helps to 
shape Bolton’s future. We welcome your ideas and your participation in guiding Bolton’s evolution to meet 
the challenges of  today & tomorrow. If  you are or know someone who is interested, please talk to Amy for 
more information.

We wish to thank Paula Gervia for always keeping the PC focused and on point with firmness and humor, 
and we are grateful and appreciative of  Jon Ignatowski, our new PZA, for the experience and impressive 
enthusiasm he brings.

Saving the best for last, from all of  us still on the PC, we wish former members Linda Baker and Deb Shelby all 
the best. We are indebted to your tireless efforts to make the Town the Bolton a better place.

Evan DesLauriers, Planning Commission Chair

Members: 
Kaelyn Modrak, Vice Chair 
Steve Barner 
Adam Beaudry 

Kernit Balisdell, Bolton's Assessor for 
32+ years retires, and is honored with a 
Gardiner Lane painting.
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ZONING ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT 

The Town of Bolton Land Use and Development Regulations require a zoning permit for all building 
projects, land development and boundary adjustments.  Under the Regulations, land development is 
broadly defined as ‘the construction, reconstruction, conversion, structural alteration, relocation, or 
enlargement of any building or other structure, or of any mining, excavation or landfill, and any change in 
the use of any building or other structure, or land, or extension of use of land [117 VSA §4303(10)].’   
 
45 zoning permit applications were received and processed 
during 2020, as well as 31 requests for verification of 
compliance with the Town’s zoning and subdivision 
regulations. 41 zoning permits (including 9 Certificates of 
Occupancy) were issued from January 1 to December 15, 
2020. 5 zoning applications were referred to the town’s 
Development Review Board. 
 
Unless a project is exempt under Section 9.2, a zoning 
permit is required prior to starting construction (including 
site work).  Permits are required for all new construction 
(including additions, most decks & sheds, etc.), site 
alterations, home occupations, signs, changes of use, etc.  
(Note: permit fees are doubled if you start construction 
without first applying for a needed permit.) 
 
So if you’re planning to build anything, I encourage you to 
contact me early for information and guidance. I can help 
you determine how the town’s regulations apply to your 
plans, which zoning application is needed, and required 
fees.  I have office hours on Mondays and Fridays 10-4. You 
can also reach me by email at zoningbolton@gmavt.net, or 
by phone at (802) 434-5075 ext. 225.  Please do not 
hesitate to reach out regarding any permit-related 
questions.  (Note: Because this is a part-time position, 
please allow up to 3 business days to return your call, or 
respond to your email.) 
 
If you are planning a project, please be aware that certain time frames apply.  Once your application is 
received, the Zoning Administrator has 30 days to review the application and make a decision [17 VSA 
§4448(d)].  (If the application is incomplete, or revised by the applicant after submittal, or submitted 
without required permit fees, the 30 day review period is extended until the application is deemed 
complete by the Zoning Administrator.)  If an application requires conditional use, subdivision or site plan 
approval by the Development Review Board, it will take up to several more weeks to warn & schedule a 
required public hearing, and to obtain a decision following the hearing. Zoning permits are conditional on 
DRB approval of a project, when required, and must be obtained separately.  After a zoning permit is 
approved, there is an additional 15-day appeal period where any “interested person” (i.e. your neighbor 

2020 Zoning Permits – At a Glance 

Single-family dwellings 6 
Two-family dwellings 1 
Accessory dwellings 1 
Mobile home replacements 0 

dditions/Decks/Porches 10 
Accessory 
outbuildings/structures 6 

Exempt agricultural 
outbuildings 1 

Boundary-line adjustments 2 
Ponds 0 
 Conditional Use/ 
Change of Use 4 

Home Occupations 1 
Signs 2 
Commercial Structures 0 
Permit Revisions 0 
Renewals of permit 2 
Certificates of Occupancy 9 
Notices of Violation  
Zoning Certfications 31 
Applications referred to the 
Development Review Board 

5 
 

Subdivisions & Planned Unit 
Developments 0 

Subdivision & Site Plan 
Amendments 0 
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or other affected residents) may appeal the Zoning Administrator’s decision to grant a permit. No work 
may commence until this appeal period has expired [117 VSA §4465(a)]. Please keep these time frames in 
mind when planning your project, and preparing your permit applications. 
 
Also, if you received a zoning permit and have now completed your project, contact me to see if your 
project needs a Certificate of Occupancy (CO).  In many cases, a CO is required to close out the zoning 
permit prior to the use or occupancy of a primary residence or other insulated structure.  A missing (but 
needed) CO is considered a cloud on the title of a property, which may prevent you from closing on the 
sale of your property down the road.  If you’re unsure if you (or a prior owner) obtained a CO on a prior 
zoning permit, I can look it up & I’ll confirm if this is an issue for your property.  
 
Copies of the Bolton Land Use and Development Regulations and the town Zoning District Map are 
available online at our town website.  Zoning permit applications can be obtained at the town office, or 
downloaded from our website, at: http://boltonvt.com/documents/.   
   
Respectfully submitted, 

Jon Ignatowski 
Planning & Zoning Administrator 
      

Jon Ignatowski, Planning & Zoning Administrator
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SELECT BOARD REPORT
As you are all aware, shortly after last year’s Town Meet-
ing, Governor Scott declared a state of  emergency due 
to COVID-19.  Since then, along with the many other 
disruptions to daily life that we have all experienced, 
the Select Board has been meeting virtually.  In spite of  
that, we have managed to keep the Town running.  It is 
with sadness, however, that I bid adieu to two of  our 
esteemed members.  Wendy Hoffman and Tony Barba-
gallo have decided to step down from the Board upon 
the expiration of  their terms on Town Meeting Day.  It 
has been my great pleasure to have worked with these 
two talented individuals for the past several years.  Tony 
is an adept negotiator and has been a financial watch-
dog during his time on the Board.  His many years of  

experience in the private sector, as well as his service on other boards, have been of  great benefit to us.  Wen-
dy is always thoughtful and articulate and, as a lawyer, has been very helpful when we have had to navigate 
through legal documents.  She has been a calming influence on the Board and has the valuable ability to see 
both sides of  an issue.  The Town of  Bolton thanks you both for your service.  Janet Metz, Lynda DesLauri-
ers, our new Board members, and I will soldier on without Wendy and Tony; however, the trenches will be all 
the muddier without them.

The Select Board would again like to thank the Highway Department for its efforts in keeping the town’s 
roads open and in good repair during the past year.  I would like to give a special shoutout to Eric Andrews, 
who was often the lone worker in the Department when the Governor shut down the state, as Cody Quen-
neville had to care for his young child whose daycare center had closed. Not only was Eric by himself, but he 
also had to deal with one of  the worst mud seasons in recent memory.  Eric managed through the spring and 
summer with some help from Cody and part-timer Dan Champney, and we were very pleased to welcome 
our new Highway Superintendent, Larry St. Peter, who joined us in mid-September.  Larry brings years of  
highway experience with him, most recently with the Town of  Colchester.  Larry rolled up his sleeves and got 
right to work with Eric and Cody to learn the condition of  our roads and the status of  ongoing maintenance 
projects.  Also, Cody received his CDL after an extra-long wait that was COVID-driven.  As always, these 
dedicated employees are often putting in long days clearing the roads of  snow and working in the pre-dawn 
hours so that we can all get where we need to go safely.

Our new heavy-duty International pickup truck has replaced the problem-plagued Dodge one-ton.  But in 
January 2020, the town had to make an emergency purchase of  a 2016 Ford F-550 to fill in while the Interna-
tional was being built.  This was necessitated when the cursed Dodge called it quits and burst into flames while 
plowing the Bolton Valley Access Road.  Fortunately no one was injured in the incident.  The Ford F-550 was 
put through its paces but was ultimately determined not to be adequate for the needs of  the town.  It was 
traded in with the purchase of  the International, and that vehicle has worked out well for the town.

You may recall that a significant slide on the Notch Road was caused by the 2019 Halloween Storm.  An 
engineered solution for the Notch Road slide repairs was provided by Tyler Billingsley of  East Engineering 
in Hinesburg.  Tyler has done a magnificent job with the design, soliciting bids for the project, and acquiring 
the easements and permits needed.  He will oversee the repair work, which will happen in the spring.  In the 
meantime, the Highway Department has made temporary repairs and added some barriers to hold us over 
until the work can begin, but please continue to use caution if  you drive along this section of  Notch Rd.

Other developments during the past year included the adoption of  Traffic Ordinance Amendments to address 
parking issues on Duxbury and Stage Roads.  Parking issues have become a perennial problem in Bolton, and 
this year they were compounded by the COVID crisis.  With people being urged to seek outdoor entertain-
ment, the town saw significant increases in the numbers of  people swimming in Bolton’s waters and hiking 

The Select Board readies for Town Meeting 2020.
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our trails.  Also, a Preferred Solar Siting designation for the Eastcote Holding parcel at 1320 Theodore Roo-
sevelt Highway (Route 2) was approved by the Board, which will allow a solar array to be built on the site.  
The Board approved a new permitting process (with associated fee) to apply for a Right of  Way (Road Cut).  
We hired Ted Nelson as our new town Assessor and awarded a reappraisal bid to Ted’s Vermont Appraisal 
Company.  We approved a Grant of  Development Rights and Restrictions of  the West Bolton Stage Road 
Wood Lot/Cunningham Farm property to the Richmond Land Trust.  And last but not least, we hired Jon 
Ignatowski as Planning and Zoning Administrator.

In other news, the town applied for and received a Community Development Block Grant that was then 
loaned to the Bolton Valley Resort.  The Resort will use the funds to upgrade its water supply system and to 
modernize its hotel.  At this writing, the hotel work is nearing completion and additional water supply options 
are being explored.

Of  course, I must give my utmost thanks to our unflagging, resourceful, and supremely dedicated Town staff  
for all its work.  This year, in addition to their regular duties (seems as if  I say this every year), Town Clerk 
Amy Grover and Assistant Town Clerk Carol Devlin had to cope with a pandemic that had them juggling 
hours to meet spacing and capacity requirements, adding Plexiglas barriers, and scheduling clients who needed 
to search for or acquire documents.  In addition, this year Amy had to fill out reams of  paperwork for several 
FEMA-funded road repair projects.  Personally, I would be having nightmares of  being chased by giant forms 
(in triplicate!), but Amy and Carol keep on keeping on, and the town cannot thank you enough.  

And my sincere thanks are also extended to the members of  the Bolton Volunteer Fire Department for their 
service to Bolton.  Also, thanks to the other Select Board members, Zoning Administrator Jon Ignatowski, 
and the many volunteers who staff  Bolton’s Capital Planning Committee, Conservation Commission, Devel-
opment Review Board, Economic Resource Committee, Energy Committee, and Planning Commission.   If  
I’ve missed anyone, I offer my sincerest apologies.

Respectfully submitted on behalf  of  the Select Board,

Mica Cassara, Bolton Select Board Chair

Members: Tony Barbagallo, Vice Chair, Janet Metz, Wendy Hoffman, Lynda DesLauriers
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VITAL RECORDS
Between January 1, 2020 and December 31, 2020, the Town of  Bolton recorded two births*, both females.

In the same period, three Civil Marriages were performed.

Five deaths were recorded during the 2020 calendar year.

*The low number of  births is at least partially due to a new state-wide vital statistics database.  If  parents 
use their mailing address (Jericho, Richmond or Waterbury) on the birth certificate, the Town Office will not 
receive notification of  a birth in Bolton.

Pamela Gude honors Bolton's Veterans by playing "Taps," Veteran's Day 2020.
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BOLTON VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT 2020 REPORT
In 2020, the Fire Department responded to 100 calls. As firefighters, we respond to many different types of  
emergency calls. We respond to fires, accidents, power lines obstructions, alarms, and assists to other rescue, 
highway or police responses. Our town is geographically distinct covering Duxbury Rd, Route 2/I89, Bolton 
Valley, and West Bolton. 911 calls in our area will be directed to us as well as neighboring towns as needed. 

Despite the pandemic challenges we are facing, the Fire Department will still respond to all emergency calls. 

As in any emergency situation, please give all responders room to do their jobs. Emergencies happen at all 
hours of  the day or night, and across all weather conditions. There may be trucks, equipment or members in 
the roads or across parking areas. Responders need the space to do their job and clean up as easily as they can 
in all situations. 

The firefighters meet weekly for training and maintenance work. They spend hours each week preparing and 
practicing techniques to use in any emergency. There are many different jobs done as firefighters. If  you are 
interested in joining, please stop by on Tuesday nights at the fire station. 

Thank you to everyone who supports the Fire Department. Thank you also to the members who volunteer 
their time for training and responding to emergencies. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mike Gervia,  
Fire Chief

BVFD - Back at the Station. BVFD Rolling Hoses!
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OUTSIDE ORGANIZATIONS
Age Well

Chittenden County Regional Planning Commission (CCRPC)
Chittenden Solid Waste District (CSWD)

Chittenden Unit for Special Investigations (CUSI)
Committee on Temporary Shelter (COTS)

Community Senior Center
Home Health & Hospice (HHH)

Legislative Report
Our Community Cares Camp (OCCC)

Richmond Rescue
Steps to End Domestic Violence
Vermont Department of Health

Vermont League of Cities and Towns
Waterbury Senior Center

Moose on the loose!
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Looking up Sherman's Pass at Bolton Valley on May 12, 
2020.
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COMMUNITY SENIOR CENTER
Keeping Seniors Active in the Stay-At-Home World
How would we shift from over 25 in-person weekly activities to the stay-at-home era and still fulfill our mis-
sion to help seniors have fun, learn new things and connect with others?

Fortunately, the combination of  online technology 
plus the creativity and energy of  our activity leaders 
and participants paved the way.

The Shift to On-Line Speaker Programs 
Initially we were concerned about losing the per-
sonal exchange between live audiences and speak-
ers in a physical venue. But the online format for 
slide presentations worked very well. To draw as 
many seniors as possible, we spread the word on 
programs through our email newsletter, special an-
nouncements and local media. And for those unfa-

miliar with joining on-line sessions, CSC volunteers 
coach them by phone.  The result: 30 - 45 viewers 
join each of  our weekly online programs.

We went from two programs per month to twelve online, giving seniors more to enjoy at home. They include 
travelogues by our world-travelers who share interesting and histor-
ically important destinations they’ve documented in slide presenta-
tions. Paris, Brazil, China, and pre-historic sites in Europe are a few 
locations we’ve visited together.

Often in concert with the Vermont Humanities Council and the Rich-
mond Historical Society, we also host enlightening and entertaining 
on-line presentations by notable experts in their fields. Examples: 
The U-2 Spy Plane’s Role in the Cuban Missile Crisis; Suffragettes’ 
Demands for Women’s Voting Rights; and Vermont Institute of  Nat-
ural Sciences’ work to return injured raptors to their habitats. 

We also offer programs from other organizations like the Senior 
Learning Network’s bi-weekly presentations on major events, histo-
ry-makers and fascinating locations. Among them: The Flight from 
Kitty Hawk; a series on Eleanor Roosevelt; and even a visit to the 
Spam Museum (yes, that Spam).

Engaging Seniors in Activities: A Tougher Challenge 
The stay-at-home protocol, compounded by the risk of  social isolation in winter, made it even more essential 
to help seniors stay active. And our activities leaders really came through.

Participants meet weekly for Coffee Time and a friendly chat, and Story Circle, where they share memorable 
stories from their lives. The online format also works well for weekly get-togethers around activities that 
include card games, a State of  the World discussion, memoir writing, reading scripts from plays, French con-
versation, cooking, and reading and reflecting on books. For health and wellness, options include meditation, 
yoga, strength training and a Bone Builders chat. We’ve also added workshops on needlecrafts and artwork, 
thanks to our creative activity leaders.

Our seniors are also finding surprising benefits in meeting online. One example: For Bruce and Donna Du-

The CSC shifted to weekly online activities like book discussions, 
morning coffee and chat, memoir writing class, French, card games, art 
and needlecrafts, cooking and a state of  the world discussions.

Online programs replaced the CSC’s in-person 
slide presentations and included…raptor 
rehabilitation at Vermont Institute of  Natural 
Sciences.
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melin, our activities listed in the weekly newsletter became their opportunity to make the most of  self-isolation. 
As Bruce said, “It’s been a real blessing.  Through weekly Coffee Time and 
Story Circle, we’ve met great people with whom we share concerns, events 
and stories from our past.  Donna also enjoys the recipe and cooking group. 
In non-COVID times we may never have met these wonderful folks. But the 
CSC’s online programs helped us make new friends with common interests, 
and we look forward to meeting them in person.  My advice: check into these 
activities. CSC volunteers will even coach you on by phone on how to link up. 
Why miss out on the chance to have fun, learn and meet new friends?”

Newsletter, Website: Gateways to staying active and informed
Our email newsletter brings the latest activities, 
programs, schedules, photos of  seniors engaged 
in their hobbies and information on community activities and health and support 
resources to over 600 recipients every week.  Seniors can also find the newsletter 
on our website at cscvt.org, where they can also join our email list and receive it 
weekly.

Next steps, great news 
With the help of  Rise VT, we were 
awarded a grant to buy computer tablets 

for a lending program that will let more 
seniors engage not only in our online 
activities, but also in virtual community 

events, telehealth services, and video conversations with friends and 
family. 

Also, while we will continue to use facilities that our towns and local 
organizations generously make available for in-person activities when 
times permit, we’ve been seeking a small office for administrative and 
project work. We’re pleased that the Town of  Richmond has allocated 
space we’ll share with the Richmond Historical Society in the Town 
Center to meet those needs. Thank you!

And thanks to our activity leaders, participants and generous donors 
for enabling us to fulfill our mission despite the times!

Suffragettes’ cross-country drive to 
secure women’s voting rights.

Travelogues by local seniors on 
destinations like this 6000-year-
old necropolis in Malta.

Declassified facts about U-2 spy plane’s role in 
the Cuba missile crisis and the sole casualty, U-2 
pilot Major Rudy Anderson.
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LEGISLATIVE TOWN REPORT 2019
STATE REPRESENTATIVES’ REPORT

Normally we take this opportunity to summarize the legislative session of  the previous year, and provide some 
insight into what the Legislature will tackle during the coming months.  However, there was nothing normal 
about the last legislative session or the events of  the first week of  the session in 2021.  

In Washington, we witnessed an attempted attack on the democracy on which this country was founded.  We 
saw people who call themselves the current leaders in our country, incite rioters to storm the capitol building. 
Instead of  a peaceful transfer of  power, we saw people threatening lives, and in fact, 5 lives were lost. We saw 
people pillage the very symbol of  governance in our country, and threaten those who worked within its walls.   
Whatever your politics are, it was a tumultuous day in history – a day that will have implications for a long time.

In stark contrast, here in Vermont on the very same day, we elected a Speaker of  the House from the Demo-
cratic Party who was nominated for the position by 2 fellow legislators – a Democrat and a Republican.  We 
saw our new leadership work across party lines to provide for the safe opening of  the legislative session to 
concentrate on the important work of  continuing to address the fallout from the COVID-19 pandemic and 
to begin our recovery.  We saw the Governor, the Speaker of  the House, and the Senate President all vow to 
work together to address the issues facing Vermonters during these tough times.  This is the sentiment and 
attitude with which all 180 legislators strive to approach our work.

Review of the 2020 Legislative Session
While there were a number of  bills that both of  your representatives worked on, including increasing the 
minimum wage, paid family leave, improving access to affordable childcare and securing support for older 
Vermonters – much of  that took a backseat on March 13th, 2020 as we left the State House and began work-
ing remotely.  The rest of  the State shortly followed after Governor Scott issued a “stay at home” order a few 
days later.  The remainder of  the session that lasted until the end of  September, was spent allocating over 
$1.25 billion of  federal relief.  Thanks to the work of  our Congressional delegation, Vermont received what 
is called a “small state minimum”.  This insures that despite a smaller population, there would be considerable 
funds flowing to small states.  In total, as of  December 2020, $4.8 billion has made its way to Vermont.  This 
includes funds from the CARES Act, the Payroll Protection Program, Pandemic Unemployment Assistance, 
FEMA disaster relief  funds, and others.  Vermont had the 2nd highest per capita rate of  federal financial as-
sistance to date at $7,618, second only to Washington DC.

A full summary of  how Vermont allocated these funds can be found here:  https://ljfo.vermont.gov/cus-
tom_reports/crf_allocations/default.html
Examples of  the areas that received financial assistance include, but are not limited to:
•	 Business grants, including focused grants for the hospitality industry

•	 Housing programs; renter and landlord relief

•	 Child care providers including stabilization payments and essential worker payments

•	 Afterschool and summer camp providers

•	 Designated mental health and developmental services agencies

•	 Hospitals and other health care providers

•	 COVID testing partners

•	 Law enforcement

•	 Front line worker hazard pay
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•	 Farmers, loggers and other working lands businesses

•	 Broadband connectivity

•	 Foreclosure and homelessness prevention

•	 Public schools and secondary education

•	 Programs to address food insecurity

The Vermont Department of  Labor experienced unprecedented number of  unemployment claims from Ver-
monters.  For many, this was the first time in their lives they had filed for unemployment.  The surge in people 
filing and the initiation of  a new program for self-employed business owners caused significant back-up in 
processing payments.  Unfortunately, some people waited weeks and months for payments to come.  Legisla-
tors actively helped people access their benefits, and continue to do so.

What’s Ahead for 2021?
When we left the State House in March 2020 we had no idea that the pandemic would force the 2021 session 
to begin remotely.  The pomp and circumstance of  the beginning of  a biennium including taking the oath of  
office, swearing in of  the Governor and other constitutional officers, and election of  a Speaker of  the House 
all took place remotely from our living rooms, kitchen tables, spare bedrooms and if  you were lucky, your 
home office.

As we embark on the next few months we are in the midst of  enormous loss of  life and infections across the 
country.  We are also seeing a rise in cases and deaths here in Vermont.  But, as we enter winter and move into 
spring, people are now receiving vaccinations.  And much as Vermont has done since the beginning of  the 
pandemic, we are leading the country in a number of  areas including vaccination distribution/capita.

Congress approved another relief  bill and it is expected that further federal legislation will also be forthcom-
ing to help states through this crisis and begin recovery.  We will concentrate on allocating those resources 
and addressing a budget shortfall estimated at nearly $200 million.  We will focus efforts on areas critical to 
our state’s recovery from the pandemic.  It will be challenging, but often times out of  these challenges come 
opportunities.  We will look for those opportunities to help make Vermont a place that works for all of  us.

Respectfully submitted,

Rep. Tom Stevens, Chair				    Rep. Theresa Wood, Vice Chair

House General, Housing and Military Affairs	 House Human Services
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Our Community Cares Camp in 2020 
Summer enrichment camp serving Richmond, Huntington, Bolton, Jericho, Underhill 

 
 In its 12th year of service, Our Community Cares Camp was able to significantly impact 
our community by adapting to the challenges posed by the COVID-19 pandemic and continuing 
to provide engaging summer programming safely.  
 
Summer Camp in a Pandemic 
 In a year marked by uncertainty, OCCC felt it was essential to provide an option for 
children coming off months of virtual learning to socialize with their peers in person. In order to 
make this a reality, months of careful planning, new procedures, and the implantation of an adapted 
camp format ensured the safety of our campers and staff. Due to all MMUUSD services held 
remotely this summer, OCCC could not provide transportation to camp families via buses. To 
make our camp more accessible for families, we extended our hours from our usual half-day format 
to 7:30 am to 3:00 pm to prevent guardians from needing to arrange for transportation midday. 
Our in-person camp was limited to 60 campers, and we implemented a virtual component, which 
any family could opt for. All campers and staff wore masks, and our counselors sanitized surfaces 
and took handwashing breaks frequently. All camp spaces were cleaned daily, with a deep clean 
of the building taking place every Friday. Meals were provided for all campers by MMUUSD in 
individual servings. In order to create an environment that had all the fun of camp while prioritizing 
safety, we adapted a schedule where the majority of the day was outdoors. Art projects, music 
lessons, picnic-style lunches, and of course, all types of games, sports, and water play were all set 
up outdoors. We found that our campers quickly adopted and embraced this new style of camp. 
We’re happy to report that the joy of camp was not diminished in the slightest by the new protocol 
meant to ensure the health and wellbeing of our campers, staff, families, and community.  
 
Successful Leadership Changes 
 At the end of April, in the midst of Vermont’s Stay at Home Order, Susanne Parent 
officially became the new Executive Director of OCCC. Despite the uncertainty at the time of this 
transition, Susanne immediately dedicated herself to creating an action plan that closely followed 
all Vermont state safety guidelines. This summer, OCCC also welcomed a new Program Director, 
Hollister Rosen, to our LAC program, which serves older campers’ grades 6-9. Our committed 
staff and volunteers are crucial to the functioning of OCCC, and we are grateful for our amazing 
team.  
 
New and Continued Partnerships 
 Our numerous community partnerships play a large role in the success of OCCC. We were 
excited to partner with Kids on the Ball, an organization that provides tennis lessons, for the first 
time this summer. Our campers were thrilled to have the opportunity to learn a new skill as the 
blacktop behind CHMS was transformed into a working tennis court for an afternoon each week. 
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Another camp highlight was a day of outdoor storytelling and the accompanying book giveaway 
provided by CLiF. Exposing our campers to the joy of reading and the power of stories is 
something that CLiF continues to allow us to do. Additionally, we want to extend our thanks to  
MMUUSD, who worked closely with us to provide a safe and sanitary venue for camp. 

OCCC would not be what it is today without the continuous support of private donors, 
businesses, and municipal funding. We are an important asset to our district’s five towns. Offering 
a camp experience, providing nutritious, locally sourced meals, establishing bridge employment 
for MMUUSD employees, creating employment opportunities, and job training for high school 
students and young adults.  

A surprise May 2020 snowstorm!
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SCHOOL SECTION

Mount Mansfield Unified Union School District Annual Report
Official Warning Mount Mansfield Unified Union School District
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Paula Gervia checks voters in on November 3, 
2020.

John Devlin ready to issue ballots on November 3, 
2020.

Anne and Don Whitman greet voters at the November 3, 
2020 General Election.



Town of Bolton
3045 Theodore Roosevelt Highway
Bolton, VT  05676


